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STOWLAWN PRIMARY SCHOOL
Green Park Avenue

Bilston

WV14 6EH

Tel: 01902 556463

Dear Colleague,

Re: W.A.S.P.S. CITY ATHLETIC CHAMPIONSHIPS 2015
to be held at Aldersley Stadium

HEATS: Wednesday 24th June 2014 2.00 p.m. - 6.00 p.m.
FINALS: Thursday 9th July 2014 6.00 p.m. - 8.00 p.m.

I attach a time table for this year’s city athletics championships. You may enter via the
WASPS website ‘waspsonline.com’. Please ensure that entries reach me by Friday 19th June.
If you are unable to give names, simply tick the events you wish to enter taking note of the
points listed below.

I would like to stress again that these are individual championships There is no
neccessity to enter children in all events.

Each child may enter three events (2 track + 1 field; 1 track + 2 field) plus relay.

Girls may net enter both 300 and 600 metre races and boys may net enter both 400

and 800 metre races.

While all events are open to any year group, it would be in the spirit of the
championships to give Year 6 children every opportunity to take part in this event.

Track events take precedence over field events, but children may return to their field
event.

Smm spikes may be worn, but for longer events it is recommended that children do
not wear spikes for the first time on the day of the championships.

The Public Address System will be used to call children to their events. Please ensure
that at all other times children do not go on the inside of the track or the cycle track.

a) It is not possible to announce the qualifying conditions for the finals until the day,
but these will be announced prior to the event.

b) The high jump competition will finish when there are eight competitors left (three
attempts at each height).
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¢) Three attempts per child will be allowed in the long jump and three in the throwing.
The first eight children in each event will qualify for the final.

d) A complete list of qualifiers will be available at the end of the meeting.

Each school is asked to provide at least one person to supervise the children and,
where possible, one person to act as an official. We will try this year, however, to

provide all the officials. Please indicate the names of officials on the entry form and if
possible indicate which jobs they have done previously or would prefer to do.
PLEASE NOTE: Officials do not necessarily need to be teachers.

Please note that there will be heats and semi-finals for the 80 metres and 150 metres.
It is not advisable to enter children for both events. There will also be semi-finals for

the relays.

Before entering children for the 300m, 400m 600 m and 800 m, please ensure that
they are capable of running the distance without undue distress.

Relays will take place around the track.

Supervising teachers should ensure that there is silence during announcements and at
the start of races.

It would be appreciated if every effort is made to be at Aldersley Stadium by 1.30 p.m. If
you have any further queries I can be contacted at ‘guestdavid@sky.com’ or by mobile on
07891 519599

Yours sincerely

D.L. Guest
Secretary
W.A.S.P.S Athletics




